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NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

BOARD AGENDA MEMO 
 
 

MEETING DATE: April 25, 2023 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: District II Supervisor, Ed Scofield 
 
SUBJECT: Certificate of Recognition for Tina Vernon for over 22 years of public 

services with 12 years as Nevada County Treasurer-Tax Collector.   
 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Present the Certificate of Recognition to Treasurer-Tax Collector 
Tina Vernon  
 
FUNDING: N/A  
 
BACKGROUND: Nevada County Treasurer-Tax Collector Tina Vernon is retiring as the 
Nevada County Treasurer-Tax Collector after more than twelve (12) years and twenty-
two (22) years of public service to Nevada County and its communities. Among her 
many accomplishments, Tina helped implemented new technology, saving taxpayer 
dollars and greatly reducing processing time for tax payments and bank deposits.  
Through active portfolio management, Tina developed the county’s investment portfolio 
that proved resilient to economic cycles, well-diversified and laddered and has brought 
in over $35 million in interest earnings over her tenure. Through her leadership, the 
county was the first to receive an Investment Policy Certification from the California 
Municipal Treasurers Association certifying the county’s investment policy as legally 
compliant and transparent in nature. Other pivot accomplishments include but are not 
limited to developing and implementing the County’s Cannabis Cultivation Tax, putting 
mechanisms in place to track and collect Transient Occupancy Taxes, including on 
Short-Term-Rentals, implementing programs that promote energy efficiency and home 
hardening, and most importantly working directly with constituents in a flexible, kind and 
thoughtful approach when collecting taxes. 
 
Therefore, Staff recommends the Board present the attached Certificate of Recognition 
to Tina Vernon for her many accomplishments in public service as the Nevada County 
Treasurer-Tax Collector and beyond. 
 
Item Initiated: 4.11.23  
Staff Initiated: Jeffrey Throsby, Senior Management Analyst   
Approved: Julie Patterson Hunter 


